# February 27, 2023, Meeting Minutes- held at the Mahoning Township Building, 849 Bloom Road, Danville, PA, at 5:30pm

**Members of the Board present**: Chairman Bill Lynn, Vice-Chairman John Whelan, Supervisor's Glen Cromley, Al Neuner, Andy Lysiak, Zoning Officers Dean VonBlohn & Jim Dragano, Secretary Carolyn Dragano, Fire Chief Leslie Young, DSI Lead Lloyd Craig, Police Chief Fred Dyroff & Engineer Drew Barton

Also present: Linda Rea, Rick Spotts, Jon Eckhart and Nancy Whelan

#### ALL VOTING WILL BE CONSIDERED UNANIMOUS UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED.

The meeting started with the group saying the Pledge of Allegiance.

Chairman Lynn asked for any public comment related to the agenda items. No comments.

## **Police Chief Fred Dyroff:**

Chief Dyroff asked the board to approve hiring Dale Houser, Jr. as a part time police officer, upon receiving Act 57 clearance from MPOETC. This was approved and advertised in September of 2022. Supervisor Whelan motioned to approve the hire of Dale Houser, Jr and Chairman Lynn seconded. Motion passed.

Chief Dyroff presented DSI Lead Lloyd Craig and his team with a plaque and a gift card for the Galera Restaurant for their hard work and dedication during the remodel of the police department.

#### <u>Treasurer Ken Houck was not available.</u>

## **Engineer Drew Barton:**

Engineer Barton gave a brief overview of the possible plans for the Whisper Hills Storm Water project for resident Jon Eckhart and said we need to determine going forward how to administer these funds.

#### Solicitor Jonathan DeWald was not available.

#### **Zoning Officer Dean VonBlohn had nothing to report.**

## **DSI Lead Lloyd Craig gave his report:**

Lloyd said they had to replace three signs that were vandalized on the Red Lane area.

Lloyd said he is working on prices to replace the street light pole that rusted on the river bridge and will have more information at the next meeting. The township is responsible for (6) of the lights.

Lloyd said paving bids are being advertised and are scheduled to open on March 13<sup>th</sup>.

Lloyd confirmed from unfinished business at the last meeting that we get the same price on aggregates whether we go out on our own for pricing or go through Co-stars. We actually save money by going through Costars because we don't' have to advertise.

Lloyd said since we are removing the Villa Street paving, he would like to use some of the money to replace guiderails on Clinic Road. The board approved getting prices.

# Fire Chief Leslie Young gave the 2022 Year-End Report and gave her monthly report.

Fire Chief Young's year-end report will be posted on the website tomorrow.

Supervisor Neuner thanked the East End Fire Company for the outstanding job they do.

#### **Unfinished business**

Engineer Barton said they will have a revision to the Comprehensive plan out next week for the next Planning Commission.

# **Chairman's Report on Executive Sessions Held Prior to Meeting:**

Chairman Lynn said they had no Executive meetings since the last meeting.

**New Business: None** 

Reminders: None

#### Public comment not related to new business:

Supervisor Whelan said we are planning a dumpster day for this year, similar to last year. Same hours and same place, however he will confirm the date as soon as all the loose ends are tied up.

Supervisor Neuner motioned to pay the bills. Supervisor Whelan seconded. Motion passed.

Supervisor Whelan motioned to adjourn. Supervisor Lysiak seconded. Motion passed.

This meeting was recorded. These minutes reflect the events and dialog during the meeting but are not transcribed verbatim.

All Reports are available at the Township Building

Carolyn Dragano, Secretary